
 

 

Children In Need 

Friday 18th November 2022 

 

25th November 2022 

Dear parent/carer, 

Last week, Children in Need fever took over Johnstone High School. Pupils and staff were offered the opportunity to 

take part in a range of activities including Beat the Goalie, Guess the Number of Sweets in the Jar and a coffee 

morning.  

On Friday 18th, pupils had the chance to attend the first Johnstone High School appeal show in the hall. They 

watched their teachers and peers take part in Johnstone High’s Got Talent, Bush Tucker Trials, The Masked Singer 

and our very own episodes of Educating Johnstone. S6 pupils dressed up for the occasion as their favourite British 

icons. By far the most popular event was Soak the Teacher! 

The Children in Need programme was a huge success, and I am delighted to announce that we raised an amazing 

£1919.42. This far exceeded our expectations and we are all very proud of this figure.  

I wanted to take this opportunity to thank you and/or your child for your contribution to this event. With so many of 

us facing increased financial pressure during the current cost of living crisis, it has been all the more special to 

witness the Johnstone High community continue to support the charity.  

Financial donations are of course important, but we are also grateful to our pupils for donating their time and talents 

to this event. Our pupils got involved in many different aspects of Children in Need including set building, 

performing, presenting, baking, marketing and script writing. On the whole, this was led by the S6 Fundraising 

Committee and S4 Creative Industries class. Their contribution made a huge difference to the success of the event 

and the staff team very much enjoyed working with them.  

We hope your child enjoyed the events and apologies if they were unable to secure a ticket for the Friday show. Staff 

are already discussing how we can build on our success for next year and feedback from parents and pupils is, of 

course, welcome.  

Thank you once again for your support.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

Gemma Davidson 

Depute Head Teacher (Acting) 

 


